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Annual General Meeting

2nd December 2017
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast
Chairman
Boris Pinto

Attendees

Amber MacLennan (CWA), Chris McGookin (CWA), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Bill Caughey (President), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Boris Pinto (Murley), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Apologies

Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Victoria McAuley (Wellington), Catherine Dodsworth (Wellington), Ken Browne (Comber), David Johnston (Laganvale), Morris Cameron (3rd Carrick) 
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Secretary’s Report

Paul Kirk addressed the meeting. He noted a busy year for the Brass Band League and proceeded to give a run-down of the various events throughout the year including the Solos & Ensembles in February, the Child Protection Workshop, Brass in Concert at Fivemiletown in March, Spring Festival in Strabane in April and Festival of Brass at Queen’s University in November. 
Lastly, Paul thanked band secretaries, Boris Pinto and the BBL executive for their support.
Treasurer’s Report
Stephen Kennedy presented the Treasurer’s Report and accounts to 31st October. 
Chris McGookin suggested that bands forego prize money for 1 year to allow BBL finances to recover. Another option would possible be to review contest entry fees and affiliation fees.
Boris Pinto thanked Stephen for his detailed report on the league’s financial status. 
Chairman’s Report
Boris Pinto addressed the meeting. 

He mentioned that he had now reached the end of his 2nd term as BBL chairperson and that the BBL are unique in the number of contests that they organise, most contests in UK have individual organising committees.

Boris thanked the BBL executive, Paul Kirk and Stephen Kennedy for their efforts. 
He thanked Laganvale and CWA bands for allowing the use of their bandrooms for meetings.

He noted a year of highs and lows. The local banding movement lost Peter Arthurs, Jonny Carroll and John Patton amongst many.

He thanked Paul Kirk for his efforts on the new BBL website.

He mentioned that Michael Alcorn had been asked to lead on a development group based on the results of the bands survey which has been running throught
out 2017. 

Rule Book Review
The BBL Rule Book was reviewed and accepted with 2 small changes.

At that point, all executive positions were declared vacant and the election of officers commenced.
Election of Officers

Bill Caughey led the election of officers. 
It was noted that Alan Hunter no longer wished to serve as an executive member. 

Officers were elected as follows: 
President

William Caughey

Vice Presidents
Joe Jackson, Ronnie Kennedy, Des Lowry, Ken Tweedie, David Dickson, Bill Clements, Allan Davison, Alan Hunter
(John Patton deceased)

Chairman 

Boris Pinto 
Vice Chairman 

Nigel Brodison
Secretary 

Paul Kirk
Treasurer 

Stephen Kennedy      
Executive 

Jonathan Sharpe
Committee

Patricia Gibson
Jeanette Morton 
David Leonard
David Johnston
Amber MacLennan

Michael Alcorn

Bill Caughey congratulated the elected officers and noted that a very experienced executive was evolving. 
He mentioned that the Powers That Be are starting to realise that getting kids into music will reap rewards for the future.
Boris Pinto thanked Alan Hunter for his tireless efforts over the years.

Spring Festival Test Piece

A vote was taken in the form of a show of hands on whether the BBL Spring Festival Test Piece should remain as “own choice”. The vote was unanimous in favour of retaining Own Choice test piece at next Spring Festival.

Any Other Business
Stephen Kennedy proposed that the annual affiliation fee increase from £30 to £50 to take effect from December 2018. This was agreed by all present. 
There being no further business, the meeting was brought to a close.
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